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      HENDRUM, MN

PRESENT:  M. Alm, C. Johannsen, K. Kjersten, and M. Smart. Also present: N. Kjersten, Clerk-Treasurer; Don Merkins, Kappes-Leiran Agency, and Jeanne Alm, Chief Flood Financial Administrator.  Absent: M. Person.  

CALL TO ORDER:  Mayor Johannsen called the meeting to order at 7:31 P.M.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

CITIZENS’ FORUM:  None.  

CONSENT AGENDA:  MOTION:  M. Alm moved, seconded by K. Kjersten, to approve the Minutes from the regularly scheduled council meeting on September 12, 2011. 

Ayes:  Alm, Johannsen, Kjersten, and Smart.




    Nays:  None

Absent:  Person.

MOTION DECLARED PASSED

APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  MOTION:  K. Kjersten moved, seconded by M. Alm, to approve the Agenda with the following additions:  under Clerk-Treasurer’s report: 2.) Insurance, 3.) TIF, 4.) 2012 Budget; under Police Department: 1) Perley Bill; under Old Business: J.) Post Office; and under New Business: A.) Surveying Commercial Lots, B.) Keys for City Office, and C.) Parking on Quincy. 

Ayes:  Alm, Johannsen, Kjersten, and Smart.




    Nays:  None

Absent:  Person.

MOTION DECLARED PASSED

REPORTS OF OFFICERS AND DEPARTMENT HEADS:

CLERK-TREASURER’S REPORT:  Financial Report and Claims: N. Kjersten presented the financial report. Claims in the amount of $9,325.65 were also presented and reviewed.    

MOTION:  K. Kjersten moved, seconded by M. Alm, to approve the financial report and to pay approved claims in the amount of $9,325.65.

Ayes:  Alm, Johannsen, Kjersten, and Smart.




    Nays:  None

Absent:  Person.

MOTION DECLARED PASSED

Insurance:  Don Merkins, Kappes-Leiran Agency, presented the City Council with a 3-year comparison (2008, 2009, and 2010) insurance premium comparison.  Council reviewed the property insured and the coverage amounts on each item.
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TIF: N. Kjersten stated that she had been in contact with David Drown’s office and that David Drown needed the financial report from the City audit before the TIF reports could be completed.  The financial report from the City Office had been submitted to David Drown on July 28, 2011 so that the TIF report could be completed.  N. Kjersten then reported that the City had received a letter from the State Auditor’s Office in September stating that the TIF report had not been filed and that the State Auditor’s Office is requiring the County to withhold TIF disbursements to the City if the City did not get the report filed by October 1, 2011.  N. Kjersten stated that she followed up with David Drown’s office to verify that the reports had been submitted.  That is when Traci Ryan from David Drown’s office responded with an authorization form for the City to authorize Traci to submit the TIF reports on the State’s website.  N. Kjersten will follow up with Traci to make sure the TIF reports were submitted.

2012 Budget:  Discussion took place on how the Homestead Market Credit has been discontinued by the State Legislature.  Discussion continued on how the City is going to encourage residents to contact their state representatives as this is going to increase what residents statewide are paying on their taxes, whether or not local governments raise their levies.  Discussion also took place on ways that the city can balance the 2012 budget.

FLOOD REPORT:  J. Alm stated that she met with FEMA on October 7, 2011 to go over the 2011 Spring Flood.  J. Alm continued by stating that two applications had been submitted to FEMA, a Category A Project Worksheet for Debris Removal and a Category B Project Worksheet for Protective Measures.  

J. Alm reported that 2009 file is still open and that she needs to have all final invoices submitted by November 30, 2011.  Discussion took place on the items still needed.

LEVEE REPORT:  Discussion took place on how the City is going to mark ladders on the wet wells on the levee.  The Maintenance Department has purchased PVC pipe and reflective tape so that people can see areas where there are wet wells.  Discussion continued on placing two “No unauthorized vehicle” signs on the levee near each roadway, for a total of 24 signs.  The cost of the signs is included in the levee project.

Discussion on interior drainage took place.  Mayor Johannsen stated that Jerry Bents stated that the culvert under Main Street would be lowered and the railroad ditch north of Main will be regraded, which will help alleviate the interior flooding issues on Quincy.  The corner of Haylett and Gordon will have a culvert added and ditching will be done.  A solution for the standing water issue on the corner of Southview Drive and Todd Street is in the process.

Discussion took place on when the paving will be done.
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ENGINEER’S REPORT:  No report.
MAYOR’S REPORT:  No report.
MAINTENANCE REPORT:  Pump Two at Lift Station:  M. Smart reported that pump two is back at the lift station and that the thermals have not been repaired.  ND Sewage Pump Lift Station will repair the pump.

FIRE DEPARTMENT:  State Aid:  M. Smart reported that the Fire Department minutes will be turned into the City Office, so that they can be turned into the State Auditor’s Office prior to October 31, 2011.  

POLICE DEPARTMENT:  Perley Bill: Mayor Johannsen stated that Ann Manley, Mayor of Perley, inquired about the Police Bill to Perley.  The last bill Perley received was in 2005.  M. Smart stated that he has records that he will get to the Clerk so that a bill can be mailed to the City of Perley. 

OLD BUSINESS:  Zoning Ordinance:  Tabled.

Building Rental Inspector:  Tabled.
Nuisance Ordinance:  Nuisances were discussed and the City will follow up on violations.

FM Diversion:  Mayor Johannsen stated that the final Environmental Impact Statement has released for the public to comment.  Comments may be made for 30 days after October 7, 2011.

Red River Flood Control Impact Group/Joint Powers Agreement (JPA): No Update.
Hometown Aditude: Mayor Johannsen stated that the brochures will be going to print.  Johannsen also stated that training has been set up on October 13, 2011 for the Clerk-Treasurer to learn how to update the City website.

Taxes:  Mayor Johannsen stated that Greg Landa, County Assessor, and Steve Jacobson, County Commissioner, would be at the November City Council Meeting.  Discussion took place on the importance of residents showing up at the meeting to voice their concerns on their properties.  Greg Landa has requested that any questions that will be asked be submitted to Landa prior to the Council Meeting, so Landa can be prepared with answers.

Maintenance Assistant: Discussion took place on hiring a Maintenance Assistant to be under the supervision of the Maintenance Supervisor.  An advertisement for the position will run for 2 weeks in the Valley Journal and also in the Norman County Index.  Applications will need to be turned in by November 9, 2011.
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Post Office:  Discussion took place about how the comment period for the Post Office starts on October 13, 2011 and runs for 60 days.  It is important that residents submit comments to the USPS in regards to what the Hendrum Post Office means to them and why it is important for the Hendrum Post Office to stay open.
NEW BUSINESS: Surveying Commercial Lots:  Discussion took place on how surveying property is at the expense of the property owner.  

Keys for City Office:  Discussion took place on who should have access to the City Office and for what purpose they would need access to the City Office.  

No Parking on East Side of Quincy:  Discussion took place on how it is nearly impossible for large equipment to drive down Quincy.  Discussion continued on how restricting parking on the East Side of Quincy would make it easier to get through the street.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  

October 11, 2011 – Regularly Scheduled City Council Meeting

October 25, 2011 – Fall Clean Up Day

November 14, 2011 - Regularly Scheduled City Council Meeting

Having no further business, the meeting adjourned at 10:40 P.M.

The above minutes are unofficial until approved at the next regularly scheduled council meeting on November 14, 2011.

Respectfully Submitted,

Nicole R. Kjersten

City Clerk-Treasurer

